



# Kinross Cycling Club

## Kinross Cycling Club Committee Meeting

17<sup>th</sup> July 2025, 18:45

The Kirklands, Kinross

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |                                                   |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------|
| <b>Present:</b> Maggie Shearer, Graham Millar, Linda Martin, Jane Timperley, Fran Tierney, Richard Sanderson, George Stanley, Patrick Schrempf                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                   |
| <b>Apologies:</b> Neil Curr Brad Oliver                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           |                                                   |
| <b>Minutes of previous meeting:</b> - Previous minutes (13th May 2025) were approved                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |                                                   |
| <b>Actions from last meeting</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Review which garment would be in demand</li> <li>Finalise the ordering</li> <li>Send another reminder for orders and interest, extend to 01/08/25</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              | <b>Fran or George</b>                             |
| <b>Kit</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Contact Bioracer to extend date for online shop. FB and Website notification should be sent to let members know.</li> <li>Recycle boxes Fran will deal with this.</li> <li>Get some samples of kit to let club members see.</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | <b>George</b><br><br><b>Fran</b><br><b>George</b> |
| <b>Secretary</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No news</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |                                                   |
| <b>Sportive</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Wash up Sportive meeting went well.</li> <li>Reported that there will be no early bird next year.</li> <li>Alternatives to mugs being considered Buffs perhaps?</li> <li>Graham suggested that the number of sign-ups in Entry Central be hidden this year, to stop people "hanging off till last minute" because they can see how spaces are left.</li> <li>Trevor wishes to pass over the Entry Central role this year, Graham would consider it but would need to be asked formally to ensure our Sportive lead is happy</li> <li>Trevor will continue to manage the Sportive website and other Sportive roles</li> <li>Send an invite to David Morrill for the next meeting</li> </ul> | <b>Richard or Jane</b>                            |
| <b>Treasury</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Very little business since last meeting.</li> <li>Current bank balance healthy, the figures were presented to committee.</li> <li>CHAS donation has been paid and the Deposit for timing at next year's Sportive has also been paid</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |                                                   |

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |                                                   |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------------------------|
| <b>Membership</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Members continue to join club, no issues</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |                                                   |
| <b>Web / IT</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Contact Us form: a suitable Joomla extension is required</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         | <b>Graham</b>                                     |
| <b>Cycle Training</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Training Planned preparation for Autumn</li> <li>Kirsteen happy to do further training at the cycle park. Provisional Sunday 14th September for training.</li> <li>A poll to be put on Spond for what members would prefer.</li> <li>Consider weekend winter training camp. Get a few things in the diary?</li> </ul> | <b>Brad</b><br><b>Kirsteen</b><br><br><b>Jane</b> |
| <b>Assets List Eastern Regional Development Group (ERDG)</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Kathryn attended the meeting, they are asking what equipment we have and what can we give or lend to other clubs.</li> <li>Container needs a clear-out but keep what we want &amp; need.</li> </ul>                                                                            | <b>Kathryn &amp; Fran</b>                         |
| <b>Velodrome Session</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Sunday 17th August 10-12pm .</li> <li>Max 16 sign ups</li> <li>£10 for bike and shoes hire.</li> <li>Track &amp; coach hire paid for by the club</li> <li>To be launch on Spond in next week.</li> </ul>                                                                                                           | <b>Fran</b>                                       |
| <b>GP Series</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>GP Series Update by Patrick, we are halfway through the series</li> <li>Average sign-ups are between 11 and 16 riders.</li> <li>4 more events to go</li> <li>4th September 1 mile TT then social meal afterwards at the Kirklands</li> </ul>                                                                               |                                                   |
| <b>Saturday Ride Leader</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Difficulty in getting leaders on a Saturdays, Sunday well presented.</li> <li>Fran suggested a Google Callander for people to put themselves down to take a ride.</li> <li>Suggested if no ride organiser, then no ride will go ahead. Or have a default route for that Saturday.</li> </ul>                    |                                                   |
| <b>First Aid</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>May consider first aid training again this year. a poll to be sent out</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          | <b>Jane</b>                                       |
| <b>BBQ or Other Social Event</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Consider if we should have one and if so ask David Morrell if we can use his field again this year in September.</li> </ul>                                                                                                                                                                                | <b>Richard</b>                                    |



# Kinross Cycling Club

|                                                                                                                                                            |                  |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------|
| <b>A.O.B.</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Awards Day to be discussed at the next meeting, same format the current view i.e. Cycle Park</li></ul> | <b>Committee</b> |
| <b>DONM</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>17<sup>th</sup> Sept 2025 The Kirklands, Kinross 18:45</li></ul>                                         |                  |